Secretaries note for the PFA 10/17/2016
Mikie Ulwick the president of the WHSPFA opened the meeting with a welcome back.
Gerry Skinder the Teacher Union representative was introduced to speak on the ballot question 2. He gave a short speech on why people should vote no. Gerry provided documents from former charter school teachers and gave a compelling argument against it. Jerry is actively campaigning against this and ask for volunteers to hold signs in the center of town. Please contact Gerry Skinder @ gjskinder@gmail.com if you would like to know more or help out.
Principal Dennis Mahoney, Vice Principal Paula Conis and Vice Principal Gerry Chapman spoke on how the year is going. Stated the three of them are working well as a team. Dennis claimed it still has that new car smell for him and Paula and rely on Gerry to be the veteran.
Question: How is the construction going?
Dennis: Depends on the day and He and Gerry worked together to resolve any issues that come up. Sometimes classes have to be moved but classes are always held and no classes have been cancelled. 
Question: Is the project still on time?
Dennis: Yes, they have completed what they said they would be completed.
Gerry: There has been some glitches but it is better than last year
Question: Is there water issues?
Dennis: There have been various issues but the custodian crew has been on top of it.
Question: How are the 3 lunches working out?
Dennis: Still needs some tweaking. 
Question: What is your philosophy on students?
Dennis: I like looking at the whole student, socially and emotionally
Dennis was praised for his email on drugs and it got positive reviews from the parents. Dennis would like to encourage the students to use 01890 and will be sending an email to the students.
Question: Can more information be said about the drug issue that just happened? Clear up the gossip
Dennis: The situation was not as bad as the rumors would have you believe and any student involved is private information.
Parking was brought up and the parents feel the students are bearing the brunt of the parking issue in Winchester. Is there a plan to help our students? 
Dennis stated there is a conversation still happening.
Treasurer’s report:
Bill Holber reported on our finances and suggested we raise our goal. 
Committee reports:
Senior Class Parent Advisor Cindy Bohne reported the seniors are doing well but are stressed because of applications. The first senior dance is scheduled on October 28, 2016. She sent out a itinerary to the senior parents regarding upcoming senior.
Junior class just took PSAT’s 
Sophomore parent advisor Cici Gordon will be getting in touch with the other advisors to share ideas on fundraising.
The screenager event went well and was well received 
Grants:
Karin Sangster gave a report on what we use the direct appeal money on. We got $17,000 in request for a $13,200 budget.
The board voted to raise the scholarship fund from $4,000 to $5,000. Mikie Ulwick, Diane Cipro and Dennis Mahoney are setting guidelines on how this is used.
There is a committee working on changing the by-laws and they will be voted on in November.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was ajourned

 
 
